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In accordance with Paragraph 1 of the South Carolina Department of Health and Environmental 
Control (“DHEC”) Order dated May 7, 2021 and New-Indy Catawba LLC’s (“New-Indy”) Public 
Notification Plan dated May 17, 2021, New-Indy presents the following update to the Public 
Notification dated 8.16.2021.    

 

Description of Planned Activity:  

On August 16, 2021, New-Indy issued a public notice of its intention to remove accumulated solids 
from the Equalization Basin (EQ Basin).  To date, New-Indy has removed approximately 89,000 
cubic yards of solids from the EQ Basin.  In completing this planned activity, New-Indy has 
effectively controlled the generation and release of hydrogen sulfide, with all onsite fence line and 
offsite monitors demonstrating that hydrogen sulfide levels have remained well below the risk 
levels and exposure guidelines defined by EPA.  Work to remove a projected additional 50,000 
cubic yards of solids will continue over the next two months. 

 

Purpose of Planned Activity: 

To increase capacity in the EQ Basin.     

 

Date of Planned Activity: 

The work commenced on August 18, 2021 and will continue for approximately two more months.  

 

Contact Information: 

New-Indy may be reached at catawba.info@new-indycb.com concerning this activity.   


